Mr. Sec Taylor, Sports Editor, Des Moines Register and Tribune, Des Moines 4, Iowa.

Dear "Secretary":

Thanks very much for your fine article that you wrote in your January 24th issue of your fine paper. I had the dope on several of the boys but I believe they thought I was just spoofing. Anyhow, they know now, don't they?

It was good of you to lend your support and I deeply appreciate the same.

I hope to see you when we play at Ames on March 2nd.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH